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October 16, 2008

Dear Colleagues:

As you all know, Southern California just experienced a moderate earthquake at the end of July.  This earthquake was an urgent reminder for all of us to be ready for the “Big One.”  The Great Southern California Shakeout – the largest earthquake preparedness drill in U.S. history is happening on Thursday, November 13 at ten o’clock in the morning, as part of Governor Schwarzenegger’s Golden Guardian Exercise.  I encourage your districts and colleges to join in on this important exercise.

The Great Shakeout is a “duck, cover, and hold on” drill that will include police and fire agencies, businesses, schools, churches, and other community groups throughout Southern California.  The drill scenario is a 7.8 earthquake on the San Andreas Fault from the Salton Sea to Palmdale.  Participating in the Great Shakeout will help our faculty, staff, and students prepare so that in the event of a real earthquake, lives are saved.  To register for the Great Shakeout go to www.shakeout.org/register.  Participants will receive information on how to plan their drill and encourage a dialogue with others about disaster preparedness.  
You may have noticed in our recent Emergency Planning and Preparedness Newsletter that some colleges, such as Coastline Community College have coordinated ambitious exercise plans with the Great Shakeout/Golden Guardian.  Nice work!  Thank you for all your hard work to make our colleges as disaster resistant as possible.  Please contact our System’s Director of Emergency Planning and Preparedness, Peter Wright, at pwright@cccco.edu or (805) 452-1075 with any questions or suggestions about how we can better support your plans.

Sincerely,

Dr. Diane Woodruff

